A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, July 22, 1999, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Dick Dehm



Don Thorp



Phil Mattaro

EXCUSED:
Joe Ricci



Doug Jones

OTHERS:
None.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Basch called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Basch read a letter from the Planning Board notifying the ZBA that the Planning Board was declaring themselves lead agency for the Nebbia Subdivision.  A discussion followed.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to approve the recommendation that the Planning Board be the lead agency for the Nebbia Subdivision.

ADOPTED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; and Mr. Basch – aye.

Mr. Basch asked the secretary to inform the Planning Board of the approval.

Mr. Basch asked the secretary to check into when his term on the ZBA expires.  Mr. Basch stated that he would not be volunteering to continue at the end of his term.

Mr. Basch stated that the Monroe County Planning and Development Department will be holding a training session on Land Use and Planning in early September, October and November, mostly on Wednesdays.

MINUTES
Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the July 8, 1999 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; and Mr. Basch – aye.

A discussion followed regarding Chapter 200.  Mr. Basch stated that a notation should be made that setback distances and right of way distances were not specified.

Mr. Basch stated that he had put his comments in a format so that the secretary could collect the comments from the other board members and place them on his document.  

Mr. Basch asked that the secretary combine the comments and distribute them at the next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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